TARAH TOOHIL, Member 116th Legislative District

P.O. Box 202116 Harrisburg, PA 17120-2116 Phone: (717) 260-6136 Fax: (717) 772-8418

1 West Broad Street, Suite 100 Hazleton, PA 18201 Phone: (570) 453-1344 Fax: (570) 459-3946

ttoohil@pahousegop.com www.RepToohil.com



House of Representatives

Commonwealth of Pennsylvania Harrisburg Deputy Majority Whip

Health Committee
Judiciary Committee
Subcommittee on Crime & Corrections
Local Government Committee
Urban Affairs Committee
Subcommittee on Cities - Third Class

Welfare Reform Policy Development Team Property Tax Policy Development Team Interstate Compact for Juveniles Pennsylvania State Council East Central Caucus Coal Caucus

MEMORANDUM

TO:

All House Members

FROM:

Representative Tarah Toohil

DATE:

June 8, 2012

SUBJECT:

Children and Youth Legislation

I am preparing to introduce legislation that will amend the Public Welfare Code in order to provide a more stable education for children who are removed from their homes.

When a child is removed from his home, he is often in several different placements, often in separate school districts, before he is able to go home or find a stable situation. Being moved through several new schools can compound the effects that being put into out-of-home placement already have on a child. Whenever possible, it makes sense to allow the child to remain in his original school with his friends and teachers.

To ensure that children who have been removed from their homes are not needlessly moved from school to school, my legislation would require county Children and Youth Agencies to plan for a child's educational stability. Children would be allowed to remain in their current school, unless it is impractical, or it is not in the best interest of the child (as determined by a court). If it is not possible for a child to remain in his current school, the child will be immediately enrolled in an appropriate new school. School districts would not be allowed to refuse children who have been placed outside of the district, but should remain enrolled in a district school for purposes of educational stability.

I hope that you will join me by cosponsoring this legislation. If you would like to do so, please contact Jodi Marsico in my office at imarsico@pahousegop.com. Thank you for your consideration.